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The summer is now behind us and what a great summer the club had with all the events, car shows 
and club meetings!!  As Fall quickly approaches, there are still lots of events and meetings planned 
for the next couple of months.  
 
At the September General Meeting I presented 3 members with a 25 consecutive year 
membership plaque, please join me in congratulating Bill Burkholder, Tom Smith and Brian 
Canty.  Congratulations to everyone for your loyalty and dedication to our club. 
 
The Golden Shaft award this month was given to Barb Pergine for her role in successfully 
planning 6 events this year and stepping up to oversee the picnic/BBQ at our September GM 
meeting since John Benischeck could not attend the meeting.  Great job Barb!!   
 
The September General Membership meeting along with the picnic/BBQ went very well with 
approximately 76 members in attendance.  Dave Petersen was our guest speaker and spoke about 
the electric car situation with General Motors.  He explained what Bryner Chevrolet is doing to 
comply with this major transition.  Thanks Dave, for the update and very informative talk.  
 
A Day at the Beach, The Ocean City Boardwalk Corvette Show on September 11th went as 
planned, although it rained off and on throughout the day there weren’t as many corvettes as usual, 
but still a good turnout from the club.   
 
CECF Raffle tickets are still on sale!!  The proceeds from the sale of these tickets help with our 
donations to our local charities.  Drawing will be November 16th. Please consider giving! 
 
I am still looking to fill the Technical Chairperson position who will be a communication link in 
getting an answer or give direction for technical questions.  The position is a Board position with 
voting rights.  Joel Fellman is temporarily filling in for this position, please consider volunteering 
your time to help out the club. 
 
I am also looking for a person(s) to take over the club store as Denny and Eileen Matlock will 
be stepping down at the end of the year.     
 
This month’s General Membership meeting will be at the Warminster VFW on October 19th 
starting at 7:00 pm.   
 
I wish you and your families the best   
 
Ed 

 

M ESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 



   
 

         
 
 

Welcome!! 
Jack Ciabattoni 

Eric Abrams 
  

WELCOME NEW CCDV MEMBERS! 



 

   

HIGHLIGHTS FROM CCDV BOARD MEETING 
September 8, 2022 

 
• Cavalcade Committee will have an Oct 6th Zoom meeting @ 7pm to start planning for 2023 
 
Activities – Barb P / John B. / Candy M. /Jack B. 
 
• September 10th – Breakfast at Franconia Café @ 9:30 am Location:  513 Allentown Rd,   
  Souderton, PA 18964 
 
• September 11th – Boardwalk of Corvettes - one starting location meeting place is Ed’s old  
   restaurant Katie O’s (now Nick’s Roast Beef) at 6am to caravan to Farley Plaza. Then leave Farley  
   Plaza at 7:15am as club to either Gregory’s Restaurant 900 Shore Rd or Josie Kelly’s Public House  
   908 Shore Rd in Somers Point, NJ 
 
• September 17th - Cruise Night at Shops at Valley Square @ 5pm – dusk FREE HOT 
   DOG night, along with Tomato Pie for sale. 
 
• September 21st - Club Picnic at VWF Post - @ 5:45pm before general meeting. 
 
• September 24th - Dinner at Magerks Pub & Grill @ 5:30pm 307 Horsham Road, Horsham 
 
• October 15th - Breakfast at Eagle Diner @ 9:30am in Warminster 
 
• December 10th – Holiday Party from 6 - 10pm, Spring Mill Country Club on  
  80 Jacksonville Rd. Includes cash bar, hot hors d’oeuvres, salad, choice of 3 entrées,  
  dessert. Cost will be determined based on your entrée selection. 
 
• Tim Simmons will coordinate a Covered Bridge Run 11/20/22 
 
• Tim Simmons will also be coordinating the caravan/day trip to the Automobile Museum in 
  Allentown 10/23/22 

 
Membership – 355 total members 

 
 

CCDV Name Tags 
Please contact Candy Merlino – cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com 

Tags are $20.00 each  
(at least three orders are needed to place an order) 

 
CCDV License Plates 

Please contact Tim Simmons - tasimmons@gmail.com 
Regular CCDV Plate - $33.00 

Personalized CCDV Plate - $141.00 

CCDV BOARD MINUTES 

mailto:cmerlino.ccdv@yahoo.com
mailto:tasimmons@gmail.com


   
 

Ed Bonk has offered his services to run for 
CCDV President and has submitted his slate 
of officers for 2023 as follows:  

President:  Ed Bonk 
Vice President:   Tom Weigand 

Corporate Secretary:   Dennis Trayes 
Recording Secretary:  Candy Merlino 

Treasurer:  Tim Simmons 
No other slate was submitted. 

 
The following CCDV members in alphabetical 
order have submitted their names to be placed 
on the ballot for the eight (8) Board Members 
at Large positions:   
 

John Benischeck Jacques Etkowicz 
Rose Ferrante  Angelo Grippo                          
Zach Hamada  Penelope Hunt  

        Barb Pergine 
 
Don’t forget, nominations for board positions 
can be taken from the floor on the night of the 
election.    Absentee ballots will be available 
should you know, you will be unable to 
attend the November general membership 
meeting at Warminster VFW.  
 
- To receive an absentee ballot, please contact 
me, Rose Ferrante, via the club phone 215-
938-7722 or you may also use e-mail to 
request your ballot.  Please direct the email to 
rferrante@fonnerinsurance.com   and make 
sure to indicate “CCDV Absentee Ballot 
Request” in the subject line.    
 
- A ballot cannot be emailed; you must 
receive an original ballot from the club.  It 
would be a great help to include your full 
name and mailing address when you request 
the ballot as well as your phone number in the 
event, we would have misinformation on our 
membership list.   
 
- It is important to contact me as soon as 
possible due to the time sensitivity in 

receiving the ballots prior to the November 
meeting.   
 
- All absentee ballots must be received by 
Rose Ferrante no later than the day prior to 
our November club meeting (11/9/22). 
 
- If you require a spousal ballot, please include 
that information in your email as well.   
 
- Please note: The ballots that are cast at the 
meeting are anonymous.  The absentee ballot 
is also anonymous, but the return envelope 
will include your name on it and the envelope 
must be signed. This step is necessary to keep 
track so there is no duplication of votes.    
 
- If you request and return an absentee ballot, 
you may still attend the November meeting to 
vote, and your absentee Ballot will be 
discarded at that time.  No electronic return 
of a ballot will be accepted .  All absentee 
ballots must be returned in the signed 
envelope provided.  They can be accepted, 
by Rose in person anytime up to the day 
before the meeting, as long as they are in 
the envelope provided and it is signed.  (As 
a convenience, there will be a limited # of 
absentee ballots available at the October 
meeting).   
 
Thank you for supporting the club and 
exercising your right to choose the people to 
represent and work for you in this great club 
of ours!    
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rose Ferrante & Candy Merlino 
Nominating committee members  
 

 

WE NEED YOUR VOTE - CCDV BOARD ELECTIONS 



   
 

  

CCDV BOARD AND COMMITTEES 

Club Leadership: 

President:      Ed Bonk               267-253-7460 

Vice President:  Tom Weigand      

Treasurer:   Tim Simmons       215-947-4118 

Recording Secty.:  Candy Merlino    

Corporate Secretary:  Dennis Trayes 

Board Membership: 

Chairperson  Joel Fellman 

   Johnny“Bacon”Benischeck 

   Jacques Etkowicz   

   Rose Ferrante 

  Ang Grippo 

  Zach Hamada 

  Penelope Hunt 

  Carole Canazaro 

  Barb Pergine 

  Jack Blumenstock 

 

Gas Cap Editor: Carole Canazaro 
carole_canazaro@merck.com 

Public Relations: 
Dennis Levitt & Rose Ferrante 

Website:  Tom Weigand 
webmaster@ccdv.com 

Committees:    

Activity Chairperson:  

 Jack Blumenstock 

Cavalcade Chairpersons for 2022: 

Zach Hamada, Tim Simmons  

& Tom Weigand 

Club Store Chairperson: 

 Denny Matlack 

Cruise Night Chairpersons: 

 Candy & Chris Merlino 

Nametag Chairperson: 

 Candy Merlino 

National Corvette Museum Ambassador:  

Jack DeLong 

Technical Chairperson 

 Joel Fellman (Interim) 

  

                       

             
 

            

        

     

    

    

       

     

    

    

      

    

    

    

   

     

  

     

                    
 

http://ccdv.com/


   
 

Hello Club Members, 
 
The Board of The Corvette Enthusiast 
Community Foundation is hoping that 
you and your families are in the best of 
health. We are seeing nice participation 
from our members who are able to 
make it to the meetings, but we also 
need our members who are unable to 
make it to the meetings to help our 
charities. Even if you purchase one 
ticket your donation will help our 
charities. These past couple of years 
have been so difficult for the club and 
its members, but there are so many 
children who are terminally ill, some 
families are struggling to make ends 
meet.  This is what we do as a club to 
support those charities. 
If you go online to www.cecfcharities.org 
you may purchase tickets by using a 
credit card or pay pal.  Once a ticket is 
purchased and you leave your e-mail I 
will send you copies of your ticket.  We 
are coming down to the wire to support 
our ticket sales.  So I would like to take 
a moment to thank all of the members 
who have sold tickets this year, you are 
truly very special.   
A special thanks to our president Ed 
Bonk who has rallied the troops in the 
club and with some of our veterans.  I 
would like to also thank Bob Weiss, 
Jeff Hey, Joe Remich, and Steve 
Howard for their many years of service  

 
in their participation and creation of the 
Corvette Enthusiast Community 
Foundation. 
There will be three positions that are 
opened in the Charitable Foundation.  
We are asking club members to step up 
and be a part of this great Foundation.  
If you choose to do so please contact 
Rose Ferante at the October meeting 
tickets will still be available and anyone 
who has sold tickets, please bring them 
in so we can account for them in our 
records. 

Mark your calendar!! 
November 16, 2022 we will have our 
raffle and we will help those in need!! 
Thank You,  
The Board of CECF 

A MESSAGE FROM THE  
CORVETTE ENTHUSIAST COMMUNITY 

FOUNDATION (CECF) 

http://www.cecfcharities.org/


   
 

 

This is an award presented by the President to a member of the club for outstanding 
service. 

 
 

This month's recipient was  
Barbara Pergine 

Thank you, Barb, for always stepping up!!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The winner receives bar privileges for the night. 
  

THE GOLDEN SHAFT AWARD 



 

 

Congratulations to Our CCDV Members for the last 25 years!! 
Bill Burkholder and Tom Smith and Brian Canty (not pictured) 

 
 

Bill Burkholder  

 
           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                         Tom Smith  
                                      
 
  

CONGRATULATIONS  
TO OUR CCDV 25 YEAR MEMBERS!!  

 



 

 

 
 
The show had 425 Corvettes registered and 37 of them were the Corvette Club of Delaware Valley.  
It is a rain or shine show and because of the off and on rain that fell all afternoon only 250 Corvettes 
showed up with 20 from our club.  It was a long day for me as I was up at 4:30am to meet members 
at my old Restaurant and Sports bar at 6:00am in the Franklin Mills complex in Northeast Philly.  
We than caravanned to the Frank S. Farley Plaza to meet other members there at 7:00am and then on 
to meet Joel Fellman in Sommers Point at 8:00am.  Then we all processed to the staging area at 5th 
street in Ocean City.  Once on the Boardwalk the tops went down, then up, then down, then up, 
throughout the afternoon.  I quit the up and downs after the second time.  I had enough as I was 
afraid to leave my car any great distance.  
 
At the end of the show, I had to walk about a mile to the pavilion where the trophies were awarded.  
I had a rain jacket and umbrella in the car, but because it was not raining at the time, I left them in 
the car. Well guess what, on the way back to my car it started pouring and I got soaked! So much for 
being prepared with my jacket and umbrella! lol 
 
On a lighter side of the day the club did well with getting awarded.  Seven trophies and the $100.00 
Swizzle stick for “Most Cars in the Show” was one by our members...   
 
1)  Favorite C1 – Russ Thomas  
2)  Favorite C2 - Don Lemek 
3)  Favorite C3 – Leroy Blimegger 
4)  Favorite C4 – Ron Rahmer 
5)  Favorite C8 – Joe Parente 
6)  Favorite Place to Park Your Butt - Sherry Bresler 
7)  Farthest Travel Club – Corvette Club of Delaware Valley  
Note:  The club won by default as the Staten Island Corvette Club won, but nobody showed up 
from the club                               
8)  Most Club Cars Attending - Corvette 
Club of Delaware Valley with 20 cars   
Note:  The Lakes Corvette club of New 
Jersey was right behind us with 17 cars in the 
show  
 
At the September General Membership 
meeting, all members who were in the show 
were put into a drawing and a name was drawn 
to win the $100 Swizzle Stick.   
 
Al Lamanna was the lucky winner!! 
 
 

A DAY AT THE BEACH OCEAN CITY’S  
BOARDWALK CORVETTE SHOW  
       

 



 

 

 
Congratulations to all the winners and a huge “Thank You” goes out to all who attended the show. 
As of today, the 2023 Boardwalk Show for next year is 32% full.   If you want to be in the show 
next year register early!   
 
Ed  

A DAY AT THE BEACH OCEAN CITY’S  
BOARDWALK CORVETTE SHOW (CONT’D)  

       
 



 

 

CCDV Caravan 

To  

 

Sunday October 23, 2022 1 to 3 P.M. 
 

5 North Front St. 
Allentown, PA 18102 

– 
Caravan leaves at 
12:15 p.m. from 

Walmart parking lot. 
Hilltown Crossing  

(Rt 309)1515 
Bethlehem Pike, 

Hatfield, PA 19440. 

 

Sign-up on the website or call Tim at 215-582-6750. Excellent parking. 

Corvette not required Non-members welcome. Rain or shine event. 

Bite to eat afterwards at Hamilton Family Restaurant, 

2027 Hamilton St, Allentown, PA 18104. 

Websites: Americaonwheels.org, Hamilton Family Restaurant, hamfamallentown.com 



 

 

 
         

2022  CCDV HOLIDAY PARTY 
SATURDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2022  

- 6 pm to 10 pm 
 

SPRING MILL COUNTRY CLUB 
80 Jacksonville Road, Ivyland, PA  18974 - (215) 675-6000 

 

It’s hard to believe, but the Holiday Party is right around the corner, 

Come join us for a fun night out, dinner, music & dancing!!  

Your choice of dinner:  

Chicken Asiago, Salmon, or The Petite Filet Mignon & Chicken Marsala Duet  

Hors D’oeuvres - 6 pm – 7 pm 
Sit-Down Dinner - 7 pm – 8 pm 

Rose’s & Dor’s Trivia Game – 8 pm – 8:30 pm 
Dancing -   8:30pm – 10 pm  

CASH BAR  
We are limited to 70 people, so reserve your spot early!! 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
 

Payment Due by November 18, 2022 
Mail checks payable to CCDV to:   

John Benischeck - 15104 Dahlia Drive, Philadelphia, PA 19116 

Chicken Asiago - $29.00    
Salmon - $37.00   
Petite Filet Mignon & Chicken Marsala Duet - $46.00 

 
Name____________________________________ Entrée Choice _______________________  

Name____________________________________ Entree Choice________________________ 

Payment Amount Enclosed_________________________________ 

If you have any questions, contact John Benischeck at 215-208-6620 or 
Rose Ferrante 215- 343-5552.  Payments may also be made at our 

Monthly Membership Meeting.  



 

 

 
The CCDV ROVING BREAKFAST at THE  

FRANCONIA SQUARE CAFE, September 10, 2022 
The Franconia Square Café is located in Souderton, PA. This eatery was 
recommended by Joan & Kevin Allen and also by Kerry Duke.  
  We were granted a private room for our festivities. This month, the coffee 
came quickly! The food was hot and delicious, and everyone had a great 
time at our morning party! The laughs and smiles were constant!  
 
We were joined by five fun “newbie breakfasters”: Wayne Paskel, Bob & 
Chris Dreyer, and Phyllis & Henry Shupp.  And “Welcome Back” to Richy 
Josephs, who made the trip through horrendous traffic from center city 
Philly! Jeff & Julie Kauf drove their gorgeous new 2023 C-8 (in Red Mist 
Metallic Tintcoat), which we all admired.  
 
These monthly Roving Breakfasts are a great way for new members to try 
an activity, and to meet the great bunch of fun members in this club. The 25 
attending CCDVers were:  
 
Fran Schmidt...and…Joan & Kevin Allen…and…Kerry Duke 
Barb Pergine …and Wayne Paskel…and Bruce & Linda Houser 
Henry & Phyllis Shupp…and…Chris & Jeff Biscardi 
Jeff & Julie Kauf… and...Candy Merlino...and..Ray & Tracey Marijczuk 
Bob & Jahn Landis…and Richy Josephs...and Bob & Chris Dreyer 
Denny & Eileen Matlack...and…John (Johnny Bacon) Benischeck.  
 
On Saturday, October 15th 
we’ll breakfast at  
The EAGLE DINER in 
Warminster at 9:30am.  
 
I hope that you can make it!  
 
Johnny Bacon 

CCDV ROVING BREAKFAST  
 



 

 

                                          
  



 

 

Join us for  
BREAKFAST  

 
Our next location is: 

 
The Eagle Diner 
739 Street Road 

Warminster, PA  18974 
215-672-8228 

 
Saturday  

October 15, 2022 
At 9:30 a.m.  

Rain or Shine 
 
 
 

 
 

RSVP by 2:00 p.m. on 10/14/22 to Johnny Bacon at 215-208-6620 
OR Post your response on CCDV’s website – in the FORUM  

 
 

A Big Thank You and a “Tip O’ The Hat” to Barb and John Pergine, 
who recommended this Eatery!   

 
Hope to see you there!! 

 
Johnny Bacon 

 
 
 
  

CCDV ROVING BREAKFAST  
 



 

 

Saturday, September 24th 
– Dinner at MaGerks Pub  

 
307 Horsham Road 

Horsham, PA 
 

 
 

We had a fun time again at our monthly CCDV dinner, this time at MaGerks Pub in 
Horsham.  They didn’t take reservations, so we went a bit early to secure two tables 
next to each other by the time everyone else arrived. We had 20 Vettsters in attendance, 
and yes, we did get a bit loud.  The food was very good as usual and the beers too!!  
Our waitresses did a good job and got everything right. 

We were glad to see some of our newer members again and we got to see some folks 
that we haven’t seen for a while.  So, that’s why I forgot to take some pictures because I 
was busy talking. Sorry!!  We stayed for a few hours catching up with everyone. 

Those in attendance:   
Ray & Tracy Marijczuk, Kevin & Ann Marie Allen, Dave & Terry Urbanek 
Denny & Eileen Matlack, Bruce & Linda Houser, Henry & Phyllis Shupp 
Bob & Chris Dreyer, Cliff & Evelyn Hamilton, John & Rose Indelicato,  
John and myself. 
 
Next month’s dinner will be at Giovanni’s.  
 
Please join us! 
 
Barb Pergine 

 

DINNER AT MAGERKS 



 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars!!  
 

Dinner at Giovanni’s Pizza 
Giovanni’s Pizza 

2190 York Road, Jamison 
Saturday, October 29th – 5:30pm 

Please join your fellow Corvettesters for our monthly dinner at Giovanni’s.   

Rose Ferrante has invited everyone to her house for dessert after dinner. 

You can check out their menu at:  
http://www.giovannisjamison.com/menu.php 

Please sign up on the website forum or text Barb Pergine at 484-436-1111, 
to join us for dinner.  

Thank you. 

Barb  

UPCOMING DINNER AT  
GIOVANNI’S PIZZA 

http://www.giovannisjamison.com/menu.php


 

 

 

 
 

ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILES, MODEL T/A PARTS, TOOLS, TRAILERS 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22nd at 9:00 AM 

7667 RT 611, OTTSVILLE, BUCKS CO. PA 18942 
Selling for Elmer Fox, Collector & Restorer 

  
Over 100 photos available on auctionzip.com #8804 

(8 Corvette photos) 
  
*1959 Corvette 283, 4 speed, Black & silver.* 
  
1911 Model T Touring- Red fully restored. 
1912 Model T Torpedo Roadster- all original. 
1912 Model T Torpedo Roadster- Blue restored.  
1921 Model T Center door- Black, restored. 
1922 Model T Center door- Black, restored. 
1929 Chrysler Brougham Sedan- Green, restored. 
1950 Plymouth 2 door Special Deluxe- Blue. 
“Wells Cargo” 20” by 7’ 6” Enclosed trailer. 
24’ by 8’ Enclosed trailer. 
16’ by 6 ‘ “Southeast” Heavy duty flat trailer w/extra tires. 
1927 Model T Engine- Complete, many Model T & A parts including starters, generators, radiators, wheels, 
pickup bed (1926), steering column & more. 
Brass lamps, 4’ metal brake, Porta Power Press, 3’ “Frederick Shearer Armature lathe, bubble balancer, paint 
can shaker, glass belt machine, Mig welder, chain hoist, tool boxes, hand tools, go jacks, compressor, spray 
guns, drills, drill bits, Tap & Die set, micrometers, Telephone Booth, pay phones, 1911 PA license plate, 
Hance thermometer, Interstate battery clock, 1936 Auburn catalogue, Vintage Stewart Warner advertising, 
1949 Phila Auto show, pocket watch collection, brass helicopter, model & collector cars, much more. Photos 
on auctionzip.com #8804 
 
TERMS: CASH, SECURED FUNDS must be cleared before title work is completed & vehicles leave the 
premise. 

GARY FLUCK AUCTIONS, AU 003451L, 215-855-4154 
  
***This is a live on-site auction with items selling to the highest bidder. No Buyers Premium and no sales tax except 
when transfer of the titles on cars and trailers.***  Food available at restaurant next door.  

  
*Note – For more information call Gary Fluck at 215-855-4154 or  
              Bob Landis, CCDV member and auctioneer, at 215-896-2038. 
  

 

 

LIVE AUCTION – OCTOBER 22, 2022 



 

 

September 2022 
                      
TRANSPARENT REMOVABLE ROOF PANEL for C-7 AND C-8 CORVETTES 
      
Going all the way back to my C-4 days, and through the C-5, C-6, C-7 and now the C-
8 Corvette, I have always liked the dual roof option of having an opaque top for the 
summer months but having the added interior light and visibility offered by a 
transparent roof panel in the Fall, Winter and Spring months. There is nothing better 
than autumn in New England or the Florida Keys in February as seen through a 
transparent roof panel.  
 
The design of the C-4, C-5 and C-6 with the B-pillar hallo going across the car made 
the transparent top seem esthetic and a part of the car – not an afterthought. However, 
starting with C-7 and now C-8 the transparent roof panel looked unfinished as if the 
transparent top was an afterthought. Chevy must have had a similar observation as the 
optional visible carbon fiber roof panel came from the factory with a “body-colored 
surround” – the exact words on the order form. Is it possible to paint the transparent top 
so that it looks identical to the factory painted carbon fiber panel?  The answer is “Yes”, 
it can be done! 
     

My first effort at painting the 
surround on a transparent top 
came soon after I took delivery 
of our white 2014 coupe with 
the dual roof option that being 
the carbon fiber panel with the 
body-colored surround and the 
transparent panel.  
 
No, I did not do the painting, 
but knew from previous 
unfortunate experiences of a 
noted Corvette body shop, 
now out of business, to 
perform the surround painting 

TRANSPARENT REMOVEABLE ROOF 
PANELS FOR C-7 AND C-8 CORVETTES 



 

 

on my 2014 transparent roof panel. The photograph shows this panel painted white in 
2014 and still in perfect condition seven years later and with many, many thousands of 
miles of exposure to the elements. Experience and being ‘willing to try’ makes things 
happen.  
      
I knew from the first time I put the transparent top on the new C-8 and how it looked so 
unfinished - like hanging in space - which I had to correct the situation and make it look 
like the carbon fiber roof panel with the factory painted surround. From 
recommendations of other Corvette enthusiasts, I approached the John McShane Auto 
Body Shop in Southampton, Pennsylvania and spoke directly to John McShane. After 
our first meeting I knew I had the right person for the project. A number of test pieces 
were made to make absolutely sure that the color was a perfect match and then the 
transparent roof panel surrounds both sides were painted by John’s master painter.  
 
 
The process requires five steps not including consultations with the paint vendors, and 
here is what was done: 

1. Mask off and scuff the areas to be painted 
2. Apply an adhesion promoter 
3. Apply a sealer and allow for an adequate curing time (for my top, overnight 

cure) 
4. Apply the Red Mist Base Coat  
5. Finally apply the finish clear coat 

The end result was a 
perfect match and 
Red Mist is an 
optional Corvette 
color that is indeed a 
challenge, and the 
test panels were 
worth the effort. 
That was evident in 
the final color match 
to the factory paint 
job. Perfect match! 
Way to go pros.  
 
 
With the transparent 
top installed the 

whole interior of the C-8 is so much brighter and it also adds to a feeling of more interior 
room and of course you can see everything overhead like those beautiful white fluffy 



 

 

clouds floating on a dark blue sky. I will from previously experience keep the 
transparent top on from September to early May and only use the carbon fiber opaque 
top during the summer and those times of intense summer sun. And it is so rewarding 
that the painted transparent top looks almost identical to the very expensive factory 
painted carbon fiber roof panel except when viewed looking down being inches away 
from the top. I sincerely believe that almost no one will ever know which top is on the 
car, not that it matters anyway. 
      
John McShane and his staff did a perfect job, actually two tops were done the other 
from another CCDV club member also Red Mist, and at all times we were kept informed 
and the end result is exactly as I hoped it would be. 
 
Jack DeLong 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Do you have a story to tell? We’d love to hear it!!!!  Please send us your story and 
photos to be featured in an upcoming Gas Cap.   

Copy can be sent to Carole Canazaro at carole_canazaro@merck.com  

mailto:carole_canazaro@merck.com


 

 

 
The September Cruise Night was a huge success even though Mother Nature 
kept the humidity on the high side.  The turnout with everyone’s beautiful 
cars, trucks and motorcycles was awesome! 

 

Since this was our last Cruise 
Night of the year, we always 
make it appreciation night for all 
those who come out and support 
our events throughout the 
summer.  We gave away 144 
hotdogs which were donated by 
Wayne Paskel. Thanks Wayne!  

Candy’s crew sold all of the 40 
pretzels, tomato pie, waters & 

sodas which brought in another $177. Way to go! Thanks to Chris Merlino, 
Rose Ferrante, Tony Buonassisi, Penny Hunt, Gail Meehan, Tracey Marijczuk 
and John Benischeck. The 50/50 drawing brought in 
$106.  

Thank you again to Candy and Chris Merlino who 
bring the trailer every month and unload and load it 
back up again with everything needed that makes this 
event successful for all these years.  Thanks for 
everything you do for the club.  

Our trophy winners were:  

Andy Thierry – 2023 Red C8 Coupe 

Don Darnell – 2001 Silver Ford Mustang 

Bruce Blumenthal – 2015 Red Corvette.  

Congratulations to all the winners!! 

Barb Pergine 

SEPTEMBER’S CRUISE NIGHT 



 

 

Join the Facebook Page listed as “Corvette Club of Delaware Valley”. 

Here’s a few pictures from the event. There are many more pictures on our 
Website and Facebook Page, no login needed.   
  

SEPTEMBER’S CRUISE NIGHT (CONT’D) 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Prep is underway the 51st Annual Cavalcade of Corvettes.  The 

Committee is starting to meet, and they want to hear from you! Please reach out to 
Zach Hamada zhamada@comcast.net or Tom Weigand webmaster@ccdv.com, if you have any 
suggestions or ideas to make this event a success!! 
  
  

51ST ANNUAL  
CALVACADE OF CORVETTES 

mailto:zhamada@comcast.net
mailto:webmaster@ccdv.com


 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 First Name  Last name Oct 

Steve Schuh 1 

Carole Canazaro 3 

John Hunsberger 3 

Denny Matlack 3 

Ken Roton 3 

Cynthia Seymour 4 

Mary Dautel 5 

Cliff Hamilton III 5 

Miriam Rogers 9 

Kevin Ryan 10 

Dennis Levitt 11 

Rick Fiorentino 12 

Ted Popek 15 

Mark Ercolani 20 

Hank Shupp 21 

William Ehret 24 

Barbara Ditommaso 26 

Luisa Maria Rodriguez 27 

Robert Jackson Jr. 28 

David Satchell 30 

Bill Goodwin 30 

HAPPY OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Executive Board 

Name Title Role/Responsibilities 
Ed Bonk President Presidential Responsibilities 

Tom Weigand Vice President VP, Website, Calendars, Cavalcade 

Tim Simmons Treasurer Treasurer, Membership, Cavalcade, License Plates 

Candy Merlino 
Recording 
Secretary Cavalcade, Cruise Nights, Name Tags 

Dennis Trayes 
Corporate 
Secretary Corp Secretary, Archive Docs 

Board Members at Large 

Name  Role/Responsibilities 

Joel Fellman Chairperson CECF Liaison, Cavalcade, Club Historian 

John Benischeck   Activities (Roving Breakfasts), Cruise Nights, Cavalcade, Picnic 

Jack Blumenstock  Activities 

Jacques Etkowicz   Bylaws, CCDV Ops Manual Project Manager 

Rose Ferrante   Public Relations, Cavalcade, Cruise Nights, Picnic 

Angelo Grippo   Activities 

Zach Hamada   Cavalcade 

Penelope Hunt   Cavalcade, Cruise Nights 

Carole Canazaro   Gas Cap Newsletter Editor 

Barb Pergine   Activities (Monthly Dinners), Cruise Nights, Cavalcade 

CCDV ROLES & RESPONSIBILITIES 



 

 

 
 
Looking for a cool gift idea to give that Corvette Lover in your life, check out 
Amazon’s life-size decals that are easy to install and remove.  Cool for a garage, 
man cave or even a kid’s room! 
 
https://www.amazon.com/s?k=fat+cat+wall+graphics+corvette&crid=2A1JAU43YDFEO&sprefix=fat+cat+wal
l+graphics+corvette%2Caps%2C62&ref=nb_sb_noss 
  

MISCELLANEOUS 

https://www.amazon.com/s?k=fat+cat+wall+graphics+corvette&crid=2A1JAU43YDFEO&sprefix=fat+cat+wall+graphics+corvette,aps,62&ref=nb_sb_noss
https://www.amazon.com/s?k=fat+cat+wall+graphics+corvette&crid=2A1JAU43YDFEO&sprefix=fat+cat+wall+graphics+corvette,aps,62&ref=nb_sb_noss


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  

JOEL’S JOLLIES 



 

 

The next page is a flyer that all club members can print & provide to non-club members. 
 

Please consider yourselves as “Goodwill Ambassadors”  
that invite other Corvette Lovers to join our club. 

 



 

 

Please Consider Joining Us! 

Corvette Club of Delaware Valley (CCDV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
We participate in a wide variety of Fun-Filled Activities: 

Breakfasts, Car shows, Charitable Events, Monthly Membership 
Meetings, Monthly Cruise Nights, NCM Events, Parades, Picnics, 
Dinners, Tours, Trips & more… 

Established in 1958, we’ve donated over $600,000 to dozens of 
local charities. 

With over 350+ members, you’re bound to have a great time while 
making new friends who share your Corvette passion. 

If you have any questions, please contact us. 

Website: www.ccdv.com 

Email: info@ccdv.com   

Phone: 215-938-7722 

Mail: CCDV Box 397, Willow Grove, PA 19090 
 
  

http://www.ccdv.com/
mailto:info@ccdv.com


 

 

 

Thank you to all our current Sponsor’s, we appreciate your 
support.  Please consider supporting the club by advertising 

your business and SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB at the same time! 
 

VETES 
 

 
 
 
 
1750 The Fairway        The Peterson Family 
Jenkintown, PA 19046     Serving the area for over 85 years 
www.brynerchevrolet.com 

1-800-235-2860, prompt 3 or 215-887-7120, direct 
 

SPONSOR’S BENEFITS FOR CCDV MEMBERS 

10% over dealer cost for GM parts pricing for CCDV members (with CCDV 
membership card and with proper ID and owner’s card showing the owner 
of the vehicle is a CCDV member).   

  

5% discounted Part/Service Pricing, in-shop, and labor for General Motors 
repairs from regular retail. 

 

2022 Gas Cap   
Advertising Rates 

 
Members – One Year Non-Members – One Year 

1/8 Page $  1/8 Page $72.00 
1/4 Page $  1/4 Page $144.00 
1/2 Page $  1/4 Page $288.00 
Full Page $  Full Page $576.00 

Non-Members 
Full Page 1 Month $90.00 
Full Page 3 Months $185.00 
Full Page 6 Months $290.00 

   
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 

http://www.brynerchevrolet.com/


 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 
 

$20.00 EACH 
MUST PAY AT TIME OF ORDER 
 
 

CONTACT:  CANDY MERLINO 
215-779-9454 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

New Name Tags 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
  

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!!! 



 

 

 Look for CCDV on Social Media! 

 

The Gas Cap is published monthly by the Corvette Club of Delaware Valley 
(“CCDV”). ©2014 Corvette Club of Delaware Valley.   No portions of this publication may 
be reprinted or used for commercial use without express written consent and prior 
permission of CCDV. 

 
Publication of advertisements in the Gas Cap, on www.ccdv.com and/or on 

CCDV’s Facebook page does not constitute endorsement, approval, 
recommendation, ratification or other affirmation of any advertised product or 
service.  We thank all readers patronizing our advertisers, and we strongly urge 
them to conduct their own independent and thorough investigation prior to 
purchasing and/or recommending any advertised product or service.  CCDV reserves 
the right to refuse advertising. 
 

Information published in the Gas Cap, on www.ccdv.com and/or on CCDV’s 
Facebook page is general in nature, is the opinion of the individual 
author/contributor/poster, and is not a substitute for professional advice including, 
but not limited to, automotive, technic al or repair advice. CCDV makes no claims, 
promises, or guarantees about the accuracy or completeness of such information, 
which may be altered at any time without notice. All information is provided "as is," 
CCDV disclaims any responsibility associated with such information, and visitors use 
the content solely at their own risk. In no event shall CCDV be liable to any third -
party for damages related to using or not using its content whether claims are 
advanced on contract, tort or other legal theories. 

Click on the links below to join us: 
 

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/groups/3494683937274072/ 
 and on Twitter:  https://twitter.com/ccdvpa 

 
Keep up to date on upcoming activities and events! 

 

http://www.ccdv.c/
http://www.ccdv.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/3494683937274072/
https://twitter.com/ccdvpa

